Selectmen and Board of Assessors meeting minutes for 07/15/2025

In attendance: Willie Ingraham, Jeff Stevens, Joshua Larrabee, lvy Larrabee, David Schofield, Bill
and Shannon Littlefield

Meeting called to order at 6:05pm by josh Larrabee

Previous meeting minutes were reviewed. Voted all in favor for approval.
The warrants were reviewed and signed.

The expense and revenue reports were reviewed.

We have received salt prices for the 2025/2026 season. Josh signed a contract with Eastern Salt
Company for $70.25 per ton, down from $73.85 from last season.

The Selectmen discussed having to send sand bids out. Josh noted we have about 500 yards in the
shed. They decided to tabte this until the next meeting to review the sand shed and decide what to
request on the bids.

David was in attendance. Josh spoke that we’ve had a few complaints about the turn around time
for building permits. David has gotten these resolved. The Planning Board has been active again and
the permits have started going to them.

We had a resident complaint about the campers being lived in on the Belfast Road. David will be
reviewing as the Health Officer. David spoke that he has some other campers in town he has been
in contact with. He has requested them to submit waste disposal slips every month to be compliant
with State Ordinances.

We are still waiting on the DOT State Camp to move forward with our transfer station. Josh has
reached out and has not gotten a response.

We have sent Shibles Road Bridge bids out, no responses yet.

Bill and Shannon Littlefield stopped in updating the Selectmen on the cold patch job. They are
almost done. Josh asked Bill if he would check out the Old County Road washout by Linwood and
Karens and put cold patch in that section.

Our sign does not currently have internet, which is why the Special Town Meeting is not on there.
Our IT crew is reviewing this for us.

Our website has been updated.

Meeting Adjourned at 7:26pm



